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DATES TO NOTE:

Friday 7th October: Concert in the Church with Heelster Gowdie at 7.30pm.

Friday 7th October: Social Committee’s Cheese and Wine Evening in aid of “We are Macmillan” in the Session Room from 7.30pm to 10.00pm.

Wednesday 12th October: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.00pm.

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 13th October, between 2.00pm and 2.45pm, to uplift suitable goods.   The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

A PRAYER FOR ALL SAINTS

Eternal God,

who has knit all your folk together

into one holy communion and fellowship

that is neither limited by distance

nor constrained by the passage of time;

Grant that we in our day,

may follow in the faithful footsteps of all your saints

until we are called into your nearer presence

where all questions are answered,

all tears wiped away,

and we shall meet again those whom we have loved and lost awhile;

Through the love of Christ, death’s conqueror,

AMEN.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

  2nd Oct - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

   9th Oct - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

16th Oct - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.
23rd Oct - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

30th Oct - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

 6th Nov - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

G U I L D

On Saturday 27th August. Evelyn and I made an early departure from Largs from Largs heading for the Guild Rally in Dundee.  It was great to renew friendships with other ladies in the Presbytery as we journeyed.  Arriving at the Caird Hall we waited in a slow moving line for tea or coffee...so much so that even the milk decided to give up and had 'gone-off'. 

Loo-lines to the Ladies' Powder Room meandered true to form and offered ample opportunity for some wholesome banter.  We were allotted excellent seats in the balcony with a fine view of the platform party and the audience - a sea of lovely white-haired ladies interspersed with the odd gentleman who didn't have any hair!  In such an audience the singing is usually uplifting, and this year was no exception. Speakers were challenging. In particular, a 'street' pastor who reported of work carried out in the inner-city on week-ends late at night and into the wee hours among young people inebriated and caught up in anti-social behaviour. This is an ever-growing problem in our inner cities and creating increasing demands on social services- police, paramedics and NHS etc. These pastors provide auxiliary help to those services. It was gratifying to learn that a few of the young folks reached on the street have turned their lives around, accepting Christ and His offer of true purpose in life and are now involved in ministering to their peers alongside the street pastors. A young lady soloist sang several times and her rendition of 'Amazing Grace’ was particularly poignant.

We enjoyed the entire day and are curious to learn if we will be on the video when we were asked by a reporter about our thoughts of the rally?

Now for a local announcement...to all the fine ladies in our church and community we warmly encourage you to come along to the Guild. Our first meeting of the year takes place on Monday 10th October, lunch at 1.00pm and meeting at 2.00pm.  You will have a wonderful time and your presence will make it even better!  This invitation is also extended to the men folks with or without hair!

Margaret Barclay.

YOUNG CHURCH

As announced in Church, we collected the grand total of 1100 pennies for Water Aid last session. Thank you to everyone who donated their coppers.  We have now started a new collection and any donations of coppers for our appeal will be gratefully received throughout the coming session.

Thank you to anyone who donated tins for Glasgow City Mission.  The total number of tins donated will be in the next Landmark.  We plan to take the tins up to Glasgow at the beginning of October.     We are hoping to get a visit from someone from Glasgow City Mission at a later date to report on how the tins are used. 

The “Saints” met up with some of the young people from Fairlie at their recent visit to Helter Skelter. Their next visit will be on 6th November.

Alison Tunnicliff

PEREGRINES

The Peregrine Walking Group had their first walk of the winter season to Millport on Wednesday 14th September.  The weather was great considering what it had been like the day before.   After having taken the bus to Millport our first stop was at the Garrison for morning refreshments.  We then went up to Cathedral of the Isles for a look round and afterwards we went back to Garrison for lunch.   After lunch we started our walk over the hill back to the ferry and on the way we collected brambles.   We all enjoyed our first walk of the season and the good weather was an added bonus. 

Margaret Kennedy

CHAIR SPONSORSHIP SCHEME AND DEDICATION SERVICE

It has been some time since the Chair Sponsorship Scheme was first discussed. Since then many of the congregation have taken the opportunity to purchase a chair to commemorate a loved one or celebrate a special occasion. We continue to receive requests as members recognise this to be an appropriate way in which to remember a loved one.

During the morning service on Sunday 30th October the Rev Bill Armstrong will dedicate the new chairs and the Memorial Book, which has been gifted to the church by the family of the late Christine McAulay.

Everyone who has purchased a chair will receive a personal invitation to this service and all members of the congregation will have the opportunity to view the Memorial Book and see the special labels set in the rear panel of the chairs.

A small committee, headed by Robert Jamieson, has been contacting everyone involved to validate the dates, names and words of dedication selected. This exercise has been important to ensure all details are accurate.

An article will be published in the Largs and Millport Weekly News in October to remind members and friends of the congregation that the offer to sponsor a chair is still available. This may be for many reasons eg

· In memory of a loved one

· In thanksgiving for blessings received

· To celebrate a special event eg baptism, marriage, anniversary.

· As a patron of St Columba’s Parish Church, Largs.

Anyone interested in purchasing a chair or simply wishing to learn more details about the scheme should contact either Robert Jamieson, Sponsorship Convenor, (Tel: 673114) or John Lewis, Pastoral Care Convenor,  (Tel: 686631).

SAFEGUARDING

You may have seen the new notices around the Church but if you have missed them, this is the Safeguarding Policy Statement 2010.
The Policy is about what the church aims to do to protect children and adults at risk in, or known to congregations.

Ensuring a Safe Church for All
The Church of Scotland has a deep concern for the wholeness and well-being of each individual. Through its congregations, working together with the Safeguarding Service and statutory agencies, the Church seeks to safeguard the welfare of all people who come into contact with the Church and its services.

 The Gospel proclaims that it is the responsibility of everyone within the fellowship of the Church to prevent harm, be it physical, sexual or emotional, and we will always seek to reduce risk.

The Church’s commitment to safeguarding reminds us that God cares passionately about the welfare and well-being of all people.

Alison Tunnicliff

Safeguarding Co-ordinator

 

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

We met on 5th September and headed out for a quick walk before the rain set in for the night.  So much for the beautiful evening we were hoping for!  We have had no further meetings due to school holidays, but will meet at 8.00pm in the Session Room on 26th September for a demonstration on quick and easy meals by Johann McIntyre.  Our October meetings are on 10th and 24th at 8.00pm.

Alison Tunnicliff

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

“We are Macmillan”

The Social Committee are organising a “Cheese & Wine Evening” on Friday 7th October with proceeds going to “We are Macmillan”. This will be a drop in type of event where you can come for a short while or stay for the evening.  Admission will be by donation of at least £2.  The evening will start at 7.30pm and run to about 10.00pm.

CLIC Sargeant Concert

This year the concert is on Friday 9th December.  We are running a bus from the Church to this event, which is held in the Concert Hall in Glasgow.  This concert is a fun way to start off the festive season with audience participation actively encouraged.  As well as having fun it also a worthwhile cause, with all money raised from the sale of tickets going to the charity.  All performers give their time for free and there is a really good atmosphere.  Watch the noticeboard for further details or call Jean on 674300 to book a place.

Jean Jackson

ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE

The concert performed by the Ayrshire Fiddle Orchestra in September was an outstanding success and well attended. Our thanks to all who supported it and appreciated the superb playing of the young musicians.

This month we welcome Heelster Gowdie on Friday 7th October at 7.30pm.   Heelster Gowdie are a Scottish Quartet who perform well-known and well-loved folk songs and will again get your feet tapping to the rhythms. They gave a short performance at the recent Viking Festival and were very popular.

On Saturday 12th November there will be a performance by the internationally known Scottish Co-operative Brass Band who have won many awards for their music. 

The Church and Heritage Centre will be open until the end of October, continuing to welcome many visitors and being a spearhead of the mission of the Church.

Ken Welch

SUMMER FAYRE AND TEAROOMS 2011

We are delighted to report that our annual Summer Fayre held on the 13th August was a resounding success. The day dawned dry (despite weather forecasts to the contrary) and we knew our prayers had been answered. The stalls in the Stewart Memorial Hall were brimming over with an abundance of goods. It never ceases to amaze us that every year we receive such a variety of donations and we cannot thank you enough for your wonderful support. In addition, each stall was manned by an army of willing and enthusiastic helpers, which brought about an amazing atmosphere of fellowship and commitment.  Sincere thanks to Bill for his words of encouragement and thoughtful prayer before we opened the doors. The tearoom in the Session Room was literally ‘going like a fair’ however the fantastic team of servers coped admirably and appeared totally unflustered!!

Outside activities proved very popular and particular thanks must go to all the people who worked in the marquee and in the grounds as although it was dry (most of the time) it was not very warm, but we never heard them complain once!! 

At the end of the day the amount raised was in excess of £4,000, which really was a terrific total and one, which has made Mr Wallace very happy!

However just as important as the money, was the fantastic team spirit shown by everyone in St Columba’s as without the donations of goods, the people who manned the stalls, the people who set up and tidied up, none of it would be possible, so please accept our heart felt thanks.

We have just finished our series of Summer Tearooms, which included soup lunches every Saturday from June until the end of September. They proved extremely successful and raised over £4,000, a much needed boost to St Columba’s income. Once again the success of the tearooms was due to the commitment of the volunteers, who did everything from setting up to serving, to making soup and to taking money at the door. Although it was hard work it was great fun and produced many funny moments! Almost all the visitors to the tearoom spoke about the fantastic value for money and the warmth of welcome they received.

We would like to end this letter by thanking every single person who contributed to our summer events by donating, helping or coming along to support. 

The people of St Columba’s Parish Church have once again pulled out all the stops and shown that we are a vibrant, committed people who work together for the Glory of God.

With grateful thanks

The Committee

John, Gillian and Isa

LIFE AND WORK & LANDMARK SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR 2012
Life and Work & Landmark subscriptions for 2012 will be collected on Wednesday 23rd November 2011 in the Vestry, from 10.00am to 12.30pm.

The annual subscription rate for Life and Work (excluding any voluntary donation towards “Landmark”) will be held at £19.00.  

Subscription renewal notices will be delivered by the District Visitors at the beginning of November.

If any member of the congregation, who is not presently subscribing to “Life and Work”, wishes to become a subscriber, please see me as soon as possible and I will give you a free introductory copy.

Brian Jackson

Church Manager 

LANDMARK
Please note that articles for inclusion in the November edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 26th October 2011 at the latest. 

 Brian Jackson

Church Manager

